SKIFFS LANE ROAD ASSOCIATION
P.O. BOX 955

WEST TISBURY MA 02575
______________________________________________________________________________________

ANNUAL MEETING SKIFFS LANE ROAD ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDNG, WEST TISBURY, MASS

MINUTES OF AUGUST 1, 2015

Present: Christopher & Bernadette Ottiano, Kathy & Tony Cordray, Cindy  Bloomquist & Thaw Malin, Georgie White, John Anderson,  Larry Cohan,  Leslie Fairbain,  Jane Shigley, Julie Robinson, Ted Jochsberger, Leslie Fairbairn & John Toteneau, Mike & Betsy Joakim, Brynn Schaffner, Robbie MacGregor, Wayne Sylvia, Toni Hall, Jack Cushman

The Clerk (Julie Robinson) declared a quorum (over 10 represented) and called the meeting to order at 9am.

Moved & seconded to waive the reading of the minutes of August 2014 and to approve them.

Surveyors Report by John Anderson
 We have done a good job maintaining our road, keeping cracks filled every fall, cutting brush back and removing dead pine trees.  No reported poison Ivy.

July & August still see to be letter months, please inform all visitors and tenants.

John Clark from Island Water Source has yet to replace our common land well pump and electrical equipment. It was agreed to have the well repaired at the ballfield. As with all trades, this was a very busy year.  Waiting for update.  Cost is around $1200.00

Our common land seems to have been abused by tenters and parties not scheduled on our website.  Tony Cordray has kept an eye on the goings on and John has asked a group of 6 people to pick up their tent and leave.  If your renters do not know about our website, they should be informed and told to schedule events using our website.

Still No Over Night Camping and No Open Fires

A reminder to call now for next season snow plowing.  Ed Sylvia's number is 508-693-9115.  Please ask plow drivers to clean up Skiffs Lane after they plow your driveway.  Each winter Ed plows early morning dealing with  snow plow drifts left behind for other plow drivers. Its not fair to the rest of your neighbors. 

Note:  It is illegal to leave items at the top of the street with a note “Free”  John has had to transfer these items to the landfill at the cost of our road association 

Update on use of field:   Tony and John spoke to the group using the field on Wednesdays for kickball.  The group has since signed up on the website and seems to be quieter and has left the field clean.  Please contact Tony if there is any problems.  508-693-3246

 Speeding:

There was discussion of speeding on the road and the possible placement of temporary speed bumps.

Cost would have been approximately $500.00.   Some of the concerns/points made were:

Inexpensive way to keep animals and children safe

Instead of speed bumps, ask people to slow down, although not always the same drivers

Speed bump clearance could be a problem for low riding cars

Would the entire road need them or just the end (does the beginning of the road need speed bumps)

The temporary speed bumps can effect emergency vehicles arrival time

After much discussion, it was motioned and seconded to vote on procuring temporary speed bumps.

Vote was 10 for and 11 against (including proxy votes received at time of meeting),

We will NOT be placing temporary speeds bumps on the road.

The vote was so close, it was decided to revisit this issue next year. 

Website  -Chris Larsen will be hosting our website.  .  

Finances

Kathy Cordray gave financial report.  Our current bank balance is $24,018.13.  The dues has been set for

Future Plans to Preserve the Road
3 years ago it was estimated to cost $350,000.00 to repave the road, it is now approximately $450,000.00.

Seam sealing prevents the need to repave the road into the future.  It will cost each owner approximately $6,000.00 to $7,000.00 when we do need to pave the road.  This date is uncertain.   No plans to start saving now for future paving were made, with the understanding each owner will need to pay their share when the time comes. 

Next year we will need to protect the berms and seal cracks again.  The road was originally paved in the 1980's.  The road is less than 3”-4” thick, thinner than your standard road thickness.  Once the sides/berms of the road start to break, it will lead to bigger repair problems.  If there is puddles in the road, trenching would make the situation worse.  Skim coating with tar can fail.  John Anderson said keeping up the berms is the best solutions for long time maintenance

Misc.

Jack Cushman lost his glasses and someone found hthem, he is very thankful to this unknown person.

Melissa Patterson had a bike stolen, although this is a police matter, it is still upsetting.  

There are no more post office boxes available for the end of the road.  Since we have a group post office box, we are not allowed to have mail boxes on Old County Road.   Please see the postmaster with any questions.

Officers 

We have a change in the list of officers.  New nominations were:  Robbie MacGregor for Assessor to replace Lenny Schoenfeld.  Thank you Lenny for your time on the board. 

All nominations approved, new list is as follows:

Clerk-   Julie Robinson

Surveyor – John Anderson

Assessors-   Ted Jochsberger

                    Larry Cohan

                    Robbie MacGregor

Audit Committee-  Betsy & Mike Joakim & Wayne Sylvia

Dues
If you need to arrange a payment plan for annual dues, please contact the secretary (Kathy Cordray) or the Clerk (Julie Robinson).  As of January 1, a lien will be place on any property for which dues have not been paid or for which payment plan has not been arranged and maintained.  A letter will be sent our on December 1st notifying anyone who is in arrears, that the lien will be issued in January.  Payments may be made without extra expense of the lien process up until the process is started.

Please feel free to contact me or Julie Robinson with any questions.

Kathy Cordray 508-693-3246  kathy@flyingskunk.com
Julie Robinson  cell  508-693-5065  jrobinson16@mac.com

Sincerely,

Katherine Cordray

Secretary

